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2nd October – 27th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
The Lord replied, “If you have faith  
the size of a mustard seed, you would  
say to this mulberry tree, ‘Be uprooted  
and planted in the sea,’ and it would  
obey you.”  

October: The Month of the Rosary 
 
The month of October each year is dedicated to the Most Holy Rosary.  This is dedication grew and developed primarily 
because Our Lady of the Rosary is celebrated annually on October 7. It was instituted to honour the Blessed Virgin 
Mary in gratitude for the protection that she gives the Church in answer to the praying of the Rosary by the faithful. 
 
The feast was introduced by Pope St. Pius V in the year 1571 to commemorate the miraculous victory of the Christian 
forces in the Battle of Lepanto on October 7, 1571. The pope attributed more to the "arms" of the Rosary than the 
power of cannons and the valour of the soldiers who fought there. 
 
Legend tells us that the Rosary as a form of prayer was given to St. Dominic (1170-
1221) by Mary, the Mother of Our Lord, who entrusted it to him as an aid in the 
conflicts with the Albigensians (a gnostic heresy that believed all material things were 
evil). The Dominican pope, St. Pius V, did much to further the spread of the Rosary 
and it thereafter became one of the most popular devotions in Christendom. It was 
the same Pope St. Pius V, who in 1569 officially approved the Rosary in its present 
form with the Papal Bull, Consueverunt Romani Pontifices. It had been completed by 
the addition of the second half of the "Hail Mary" and the "Glory be to the Father" at 
the conclusion of each mystery. 
 
Middle Ages where it came into being in various medieval monasteries as a substitute for the Divine Office for the lay 
monks and devout lay persons who did not know how to read. Instead of the 150 psalms, they would pray 150 "Our 
Fathers" counting them on a ring of beads known as the crown or "corona." With the growth of popularity of Marian 
devotion in the twelfth century, the "Psalter of the Blessed Virgin Mary" developed now substituting 150 "Hail Marys" in 
place of the "Our Fathers." 
 
The Rosary is primarily a scriptural prayer. This can be summarized by the traditional phrase used by Pope Pius XII 
(papacy: 1939-1958) that the Rosary is " a compendium of the entire Gospel". The Rosary draws its mysteries from the 
New Testament and is centred on the great events of the Incarnation and Redemption. 
 
John Paul II called the Rosary his favourite prayer, in which we meditate with Mary upon the mysteries which she as a 
mother meditated on in her heart (Lk. 2:19) (Osservatore Romano, 44; 30 Oct. 1979). 
 
In this month of October, let us consider this beautiful prayer of the Rosary as a means that we too can use in order to 
draw closer to Jesus and Mary by meditating on the great mysteries of our salvation. 
– Reverend Matthew R. Mauriello 

MEN’S ROSARY CRUSADE   
 

In the Forecourt of St Mary’s Cathedral Sydney at 1:00pm on 
Saturday 8 October 2022  to commemorate the feast of  
Our Lady of the Rosary (which is actually on Friday 7 October).  
Confession is available from 11.30am and Holy Mass at 12pm 
in St Mary’s Cathedral.    

WEEKDAY ROSARY  
 

Immediately after the 9.15am Mass (at approximately  
9:45am) Tuesday – Friday and on the first Saturday of  
each month, for those who wish, we shall pray the  
Rosary. 
 

All are welcome.  



Parish Masses This Week 
Monday 
 

3 October No Mass   Weekday, Ordinary Time 27 

Tuesday 
 

4 October Mass 9.15am  St Francis of Assisi 

Wednesday 
 

5 October Mass 9.15am  Weekday, Ordinary Time 27 

Thursday 6 October Mass 9.15am  Weekday, Ordinary Time 27 

Friday 
 

7 October Mass 9.15am  Our Lady of the Rosary 

Saturday 
 

8 October Mass 9:15am 5:00pm Weekday, Ordinary Time 27 

Sunday 
 

9 October Mass 8.00am 9.30am 5.30pm 28th SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME 
 

 Please Remember in your Prayers 

RECENTLY DECEASED:    
Peter Higgins (son of Norma, died 26 September), George Maiolo (brother of Tony, died 21 September aged 73), Moira 
Owen (aunt of Dylan Belsey), passed away in Scotland on 26th August 2022, aged 75 years, , Max Arnett (husband of 
Pat, died 22 August aged 87),  John McGarry (died 12 August, aged 95), Dr Ranjan Fernando (father of Dr Lakmalie 
Perera, died 11 August). 
ANNIVERSARIES:  
John Crow (Hayley Edmund’s father, 3rd anniversary 25 September), Róisín Brosnan (mother of Louise Smith, 2nd anniversary 

21st September), Dolly Anderson (Margaret MacMillan’s mother, anniversary 15 September), Bev Dunlop (dear friend of 
Margaret and Pat MacMIllan, anniversary 17 September), Vincenzo Monardo (father of Tony, 4th anniversary 12 
September), Pam McCarthy (Kathy Sutherland’s Mum, 4th anniversary, 11 September), Hend El-Daher (mother of 
Denise Kassis - 14th anniversary on 11 September), Margaret Denham (Tess Denham-Fabry’s mother, 6th anniversary 
13 September), Michael Matejovski (24th anniversary on 13 September)  and Emilia Matejovski (12th anniversary on 
22nd September) - parents of Amalie Gunzenhauser, Maria Pullin (wife of Gordon, 2nd anniversary, 16 September), 
Maria Immacolata Vumbaca (mother of Nancy, George and Tony, 5th anniversary on 9 September), Faye Amodeo (Alan 
Amodeo’s mother, 5th anniversary, 6 September), Eduardo Dumalag Snr and Eduardo Dumalag Jr  (husband and son of 
Remy Gregory, anniversaries  September), Mick O’Conner (father of Louise Limbers, 5th anniversary, 3 September). 
FOR THE SICK:    
Mike Tighe, Philip Clump, Chris Le Gras, Judith Mackay (sister of Barry Clibborn), Lachlan Kean (nephew of Cecilia and 
Noel), Sally Salehian, Jo Keijzer (daughter of Leila & Conor McCreton), Fr Martin Aye Ngwe, Lasserre Gomes (father of 
Linette Sardinha), Conor and Leila McCreton, Tina Northcott, Rosalie Bertaglia (friend of Megan Khannah), Dympna 
Hayes (sister of Maureen Kippax), Kathryn Gilmore, Margaret Ryan (sister of Reg Gibbons and wife of Con), Cyril 
Littrich, Pam Gallagher, Margaret MacMillan, Leon D’Apice, Geoff Deacon (brother-in-law of Irene King), Greg McNally, 
John Clark, Sinead Joyce (friend of Dot & Mike Tighe), Kathleen Le Gras (Sister of Brian McGarry), Emma Vassallo 
(Granddaughter of Will Hayward), Dawn Phillips (Lynne Attard’s Mum), Alyssa Kent, Ted Hook (Antonina’s husband), 
Kevin Brown (brother-in-law of Halina and David Brett in England), Joe Pulis, Patricia McGrath, Edda Fragiacomo, Maurice 
Aliprandi (father of Erica Bayldon), Margaret Anderson (sister-in-law of Frank and Jo Waldron), Anne Carney, Walter Sutcliffe, 
Isla Fisher, Norma Higgins, Davin and Sharon Ho, Leanne (Sharon’s sister), David Waldron (son of Jo and Frank), Judith Hodson, 
Susie Dunning (sister of Leila McCreton),  Freya Carney, Fr Michael Fallon msc (friend of Patrick Kirkwood), Hildegard 
McLaughlin, Doris Buzinskas, Christopher Anderson, Jim Clayton (Fran’s father-in-law), Madeleine Ryan, Gabrielle Flood, Grant 
Jepson, Noeline Mannix, Madeleine Reicher (granddaughter of Patricia Cox), Thomas Nash, Ross Truda, Frances Hall, Anne 
Sutcliffe (Walter’s wife), Lillian Whitty, Mary Gibbs, Chad Walkaden, Noelene Burke, Martin McCreton (brother and brother in 

law of Conor and Leila McCreton), Margaret Hayes, Reginald Broderick, Michael Walsh, Caoimhe Browne, Murray Howe, 
George Dunne. 

This weekend we continue our appeal for Catholic Mission to help build brighter futures for communities in Ethiopia. World 
Mission Month is dedicated to the life-giving work of missionaries around the world. This year, we walk hand-in-hand with the 
Church of Ethiopia and the local communities towards providing life-changing opportunities to those most in need.  
 
Pope Francis, in his 2022 World Mission Sunday message, invites everyone to answer the call to be missionary, sharing that 
"Mission is carried out together, not individually...".Envelopes are  available in the Church.  Please place them in the collection 
plates or deliver to the Parish Office. 

Catholic Mission Appeal  



What does the Word of God say to us today – Year C Week 27? 

First Reading – Habakkuk 1:2-3; 2:2-4: “For the vision still has its time, presses on to fulfillment, and will not disappoint;  
if it delays, wait for it, it will surely come, it will not be late.”  In the first reading the prophet is calling on the Lord and  
nothing seems to happen. The psalm sings of hearing God’s voice.  
 
Second Reading – 2 Timothy 1:6-8, 13-14: “So do not be ashamed of your testimony to our Lord, nor of me, a prisoner 
for his sake; but bear your share of hardship for the gospel with the strength that comes from God.”  In the second 
reading Paul reminds us that the Spirit will give us self-control.  
 
Gospel – Luke 17:5-10: “If you have faith the size of a mustard seed, you would say to this mulberry tree, ‘Be uprooted 
and planted in the sea,’ and it would obey you.”  In the Gospel Jesus tells us that God does not answer to us, but we 
must trust that He is working in our lives. 
 
Because of his faith, the just man shall live. We hear in today’s First Reading the original prophetic line made so central 
by St. Paul (see Romans 1:17; Galatians 3:11; Hebrews 10:38).  We are to live by faith in Christ who loved us and gave 
Himself on the Cross for us (see Galatians 2:20). 
 
The world, though, can seem to us as seventh-century Judah seemed to Habakkuk—in the control of God’s enemies. 
The strife and discord we face in our own lives can sometimes cause us to wonder, as the prophet does, why God 
doesn’t seem to hear or intervene when we cry for help. 
 
We can’t let our hearts be hardened by the trials we undergo. As today’s Psalm reminds us: Israel forgot His mighty 
works, lost faith in the sound words of His promise. They tested God in the desert, demanding a sign. 
 
But God didn’t redeem Israel from Egypt only to let them die in the desert. And He didn’t ransom us from futility only to 
abandon us in our trials. He is our God and we are the people He shepherds always—though at times His mercy and 
justice seem long delayed. 
 
If we call on the Lord, as the Apostles do in today’s Gospel, He will increase our faith, will stir to a flame the Holy Spirit 
who has dwelt within us since Baptism. 
 
As Paul tells us in today’s second Reading, the Lord 
will always give us the love and self-control we 
need to bear our share of hardship for the Gospel—
with a strength that can come from God alone. 
 
Our task is to continue doing what He has 
commanded—to love and to build up His 
kingdom—trusting that His vision still presses on to 
its fulfillment. 
 
For His vision still has its time. One day, though we 
are but “unprofitable servants,” we will be invited 
to eat and drink at our Master’s table. It is that day 
we anticipate with each celebration of the 
Eucharist. 
 

Community Pantry Fusion  are in desperate need of supplies. 
 

We have offered to help them with the wonderful work they do and would appreciate donations of:  Canned 
food  (ie  soup, ham, tuna, vegetables, fruit ); Pasta, Noodles, rice, muesli bars, biscuits, cereal; Soap, deodorant, 
toothpaste, shampoo etc.  
 

We have a basket in the foyer of the Church where goods can be placed or alternatively, they can be dropped to the Parish 
Office.  We will arrange delivery to Fusion in Hornsby.   Thank you for your generosity to those  who are  experiencing difficult 
times. 

https://young-catholics.com/scripture-reading/?en=113&rp=3659
https://young-catholics.com/scripture-reading/?en=115&rp=3659
https://young-catholics.com/scripture-reading/?en=116&rp=3659


Parish Contact Information and Mass Times 

Parish Priest  :                                                                                               Fr Paul Durkin                                                       paul.durkin@bbcatholic.org.au 
 Assistant Priest:                                                                                                                                                                           Fr Sam French                                                                     sam.french@bbcatholic.org.au 
Parish Secretary  :                                                                              Mrs Jackie Thornton                             jackie.thornton@bbcatholic.org.au  
Parish Office:                                                                                                                                                                Holyname@bbcatholic.org.au 
Sacramental Coordinator:                                                                Mrs Sally Oong                                                sally.oong@bbcatholic.org.au 
 
Office Hours  :                                                                                     Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  9.00am—5pm 
Phone  :                                                                                                 (02) 9489 3221 
Postal Address :                                                                                 P O Box 385 Wahroonga  NSW  2076 
 

Prouille School  :                                                                               5 Water Street  Wahroonga  NSW   2076 
School Principal :                                                                                Ms  Genevieve Smith 
Phone  :                                                                                                (02) 9489 3233/ School Website: www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au                      
CCD Coordinator  :                                                                            Mrs Cecilia Kean   
Eucharist Ministry to the Sick Coordinators:                              Mrs Pam Koroknay: Mr Chris Madden. 
                                                                                                           (Housebound)   Mr Paul Sutherland  
Weekend Ministries Co-ordinator :                                               Mr Chris Goldrick   cgoldrick@optusnet.com.au  0450 963 596 
St Vincent de Paul (Wahroonga Conference) :                           Mr Anthony Weaver (President) 0423 842 823,  Mr Ken Laing                                   
                                                                                                           (Treasurer)  , Mrs Candy Cosgriff (Secretary) 

Weekend Masses:   
Saturday  5.00pm (and FIRST Saturday of the month Mass at 
9:15am) 
Sunday     8.00am, 9.30am and  5.30pm  
and 7.30pm at Loreto College Normanhurst during school terms 
Mass on Tuesday to Friday:   9.15am   
8.30am  - 9.00am  Silent Prayer 
9.00am—9.15am  Morning Prayer of the Church 
Rosary after Mass Tuesday—Friday and after 1st Saturday Mass 
Special Intercessions/intentions remembered at Friday Mass. 
 

Friday evening during Lent:   Adoration 6:00pm  
Stations of the Cross 6:30pm  
 

Mass is also celebrated: :    
Our Lady of the Rosary Cathedral, Waitara— Monday 7.00am 
St Leo’s College, Wahroonga  Friday 12.55pm  during school terms 

Baptism: Preparation -  last Sunday of the month. 
Baptisms - 2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 11.00am. 
Bookings essential through the Parish Office.  
 
Marriage: 
By appointment, at least six months in advance. 
 
Sick Calls: 
Any time day or night.  
Please call 0484 581 647 out of office hours. 
 

Confessions:  
Saturday 11.30am or by appointment. The list of times in 
surrounding parishes is on our parish website. We 
recommend you call the parish in advance to confirm 
times. 
 

 

Parish Pastoral  and Missionary Council for 2020/2021: Tess Denham-Fabry (Deputy Chair), Ed Scully (Secretary), Chrissie Goldrick, Tom Waugh,  
Giovanna Flores-Clarke,  Ian Edmunds, Samantha Vieira, Sally Oong and Roger Bohlsen, along with Genevieve Smith (Prouille) and Elizabeth  
Webster  (St Lucy’s) and a representative from St Edmunds. 

 

Parish Finance Committee: Marinela Mendes, Tony Monardo, Robyn Elizondo, Tim Quilty, Paul O’Brien 
 

Parish Fundraising Committee:  Noel Kean (Chair), Meredith Baume, Anthony Weaver, Lyn Saul, James Toomey 

The Parish Bank Account Number: The Catholic Development Fund (CDF) with whom the parish banks), has changed some of 
its processes.  This means we have a new account number. In the past, we would provide the details here, however, in late 
2020, the Diocese of Broken Bay advised we were no longer to advertise our bank account details in the parish bulletin or on 

our website. SO WHAT DOES THIS MEAN? If you deposit directly to the parish account (on a regular or ad hoc basis), 
we need to provide you with the new account number.  There is no change to regular credit card contributors. 

Thank you for your financial contribution to the support of our Parish Community and its priests. It is greatly appreciated. 
• The 1st Collection taken up at Mass goes to the Clergy Remuneration  Fund for the financial support of the priests.  
• The 2nd Collection taken up at Mass is for the running and upkeep of the Parish. 
We invite you to help our Parish by joining a Planned Giving scheme. Please contact the parish office for the way you can  
participate in this. Your gift of any size will help our parish continue our good works & outreach.   

 

Alternatively see the “Make A Payment” tab on www.holynamewahroonga.com.au   

IN CASE OF A MEDICAL EMERGENCY:  Our Church is equipped with a defibrillator in the event of a cardiac arrest.  
It is located near the entrance to the church, next to the notice board. It is designed to be used by everyone.  
Please familiarise yourself with the use of this device at AED Plus Step-by-Step Demo - YouTube in case of an  
emergency. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PaxwHxEuiN8

